
Minutes for July 11th, 2023 Meeting 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by President Marilyn Cousineau.    
 
Present; Marilyn Cousineau, Robbie Weiss, Gabe Blackledge, JoAnn Bell, Mike Kondrat Sr. and Mike 
Kondrat Jr.  
 
Robbie Weiss made a motion to approve the agenda and Gabe Blackledge seconded the motion.  All in 
favor.  
 
Gabe Blackledge made a motion to approve the June 13th minutes with the corrections, Robbie Weiss 
seconded the motion.  All in favor.  
 
JoAnn Bell made a motion to accept the financial report and bills (with corrections) Gabe Blackledge 
seconded the motion.  All in favor.  
 
 
Public Comment –  
 
Gayle Hanson is trying very hard to get her property cleaned up but she is in need of someone to assist 
with taking down the large Kennel that is to big for her to do by herself.  
 
Pat Harmon commented that the Boyne City offices are currently moving to the new location and also 
thought maybe the white building next to the Village hall might be wanted by Flywheelers. 
 
Doug Weiss attended the Army Corp Engineer’s meeting and they are moving forward with the Grant. 
He did state however that MDOT also attended and they think the bridge is in fair condition. There will 
be another meeting in August for the bridge. Marilyn did find that the emergency order is in place but 
does need to be updated. 
 
 
 
Old Business –  
 
Marilyn conferred with the attorney about the sidewalks in front of a home needing repair. The 
Attorney found that there is no ordinance in place, so this makes it the problem of the Village to take 
care of. It was suggested that the problem area be dug up and grass seed added to fix the problem. The 
motion was made by Mike Kondrat Jr. and Seconded by Gabe Blackledge. All in favor.  
 
Marilyn and Mike meet with Consumer’s Energy about the trees being in the roadway and problematic 
but they are saying they are not in the roadway making it not their problem. Mike is going to ask the 
property owners if they have the property staked to find out where the line is and will report back at 
the next meeting. If it is not on the property owner’s property, the village will need to get some bids to 
take down the trees that are in need of being taken care of. 
 
 



 
New Business –  
 
Travel Trailers/Motor Homes cannot park on the street and even though they can park on private 
property, the zoning is not legal for it to be lived in full time. A water bill will be sent to the person who 
is doing this at their residence and a letter will be sent to also inquire about the insurance and 
registration for said motor home.  
 
No one showed any interest in the part time maintenance position to help Dave Carson this summer. 
Bill Cousineau offered to help at that position for $18.00 per hour. Motion was made by Mike Kondrat 
Sr. and Seconded by Mike Kondrat Jr. Marilyn Cousineau abstained from voting. Motion passed with 5 
in favor. 
 
White Building next door to the Village Hall will be offered to the Fly Wheelers to be moved if they are 
interested. Marilyn will call them to find out and will report back at the next meeting. 
 
Ann Marie Boettger has accepted the Clerk position replacing Heidi Riggs. 
 
 
 
Adjournment – Motion made by JoAnn bell seconded by Mike Kondrat Sr.  All in favor.  Marilyn 
adjourned meeting at 7:54pm 
 
 
 
Minutes taken and typed by Ann Marie Boettger  
 


